


As soon as possible following the receipt of the properly executed contract forms and 
bonds, the Department will complete the execution of the contract and return one copy of 
the contract to you. Please remember that work may not start before the contract has 

been properly executed. 

In addition, your attention is directed to Articles 107-16, 108-1, 108-2 and 108-3 of the 
Standard Specifications relative to liability insurance, prosecution of work, progress 
schedule and preconstruction conference. Information regarding these items and other 
items is available at https://connect.ncdot.gov/projects/construction/Pages/Construction­
Manual.aspx and should be addressed prior to beginning work. Please forward this 
information to the Division Maintenance Engineer, Mr. Cole Gurley, as soon as possible 
so that a preconstruction conference can be held. Mr. Gurley's mailing address is P.O Box 

47 Shelby, NC 28151-0047 and telephone number is 980-552-4202.

In accordance with Article 104-2 of the Standard Specifications, it will be necessary for 
you to submit the name of those individuals within your organization who will be 
authorized to sign supplemental agreements that may be necessary in the performance of 
the work under this contract. Please furnish this information to Mr. Blake Guffey, 

District Engineer whose mailing address is P.O Box 47 Shelby, NC 28151-0047 and 
telephone number is 980-552-4100.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 980-552-4222. 
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Division Contract Engineer 

cc: Mark E. Stafford, PE, Division Engineer 
Larry Carpenter, PE, Deputy Division Engineer 
Rodney Gantt, Division Construction Staff Engineer 
Blake Guffey, District Engineer 
Anil Paniker, Division Planning Engineer 


